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DRAFT MINUTES

These are the Draft Minutes of the Agenda Conference of North Plainfield, NJ  held on Monday , 10 June 2013.  Every attempt has been made to make these as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.

However, as it is a draft document, it is not to be construed as a formal depiction of the official conduct of business and is subject to revision up to and following the Governing Body’s actual approval of same.  If changes are necessary, revised minutes will be posted to the website.

MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, June 10, 2013 at 7:43 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center, 614 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes

Lawrence La Ronde 

Everett Merrill 

Keiona R. Miller 

Frank Righetti


Frank “Skip” Stabile 



                    Douglas M. Singleterry, Council President


Also Present:  

Michael Giordano, Jr., Mayor

David E. Hollod, Business Administrator 

Eric M. Bernstein, Esq., Borough Attorney 

Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk 


The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was held at the Board of Health meeting. 


The Council President read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 10, 2012.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News, The Star-Ledger and WKMB Radio on December 11, 2012, by publication of the announcement in the Courier News of December 13, 2012 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."

PUBLIC COMMENT:  

Frank N. D’Amore Sr., 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, questioning the lack of enforcement at 104 Sycamore Avenue, 41 Washington Avenue and 109 Park Place, advised that he had not received responses to his memos regarding those properties.  Commenting on Governor Christie’s call for a special senate election on October 16 which unnecessarily burdens taxpayers, the speaker voiced his support of the Council’s Resolution opposing same.  Mr. Rodino explained that the three properties in question are not in violation and no action was necessary.         

NEW BUSINESS:

1.
Approving Shelter Agreement with Red Cross – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod advised that this agreement allows for the use of the Community Center as a temporary shelter in the event of an emergency.  Responding to Mrs. Forbes, the Administrator explained the building would be used to serve meals, warm displaced residents and serve as a charging station.  Depending upon the severity of the emergency, overnight shelter might be permissible, although the lack of showers limited the length of stay for those in need.          

2.
Supporting One Seat/One Ride on Raritan Valley Line – M.H.F.  Mrs. Forbes explained that the implementation of this rail line would allow for direct access to Manhattan, eliminating the changeover in Newark and decreasing commuter travel time.  Property values would stand to increase as the Borough would be classified as a commuter town and the volume of cars traveling on the highway may decrease, she remarked.   

3.
Resolution on Special Senate Election Date – D.M.S.  Council President Singleterry thanked Mr. D’Amore for his opening remarks regarding this resolution.  The Council President spoke of the logistical problems and the $12 million dollar expense to be absorbed by the taxpayers for a special election date merely three weeks before the general election.  Mr. La Ronde shared his concerns regarding polling locations as the schools would be closed in August.       


OLD BUSINESS:  None.

REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES, COMMISSIONS:  
Mrs. Forbes advised of the Middle School’s presentation of the Holocaust genocide exhibit which will be open to the public on Wednesday, June 12 at 7:00 p.m.  She offered her congratulations to the recipients of the teacher of the year awards.     

Mr. Stabile reported on the Street Fair, specifically the nice weather which allowed for a good turnout.  He added that the new bandstand location had been a great boost to the merchants overall, and that it made space available to both spectators and dancers wishing to participate.  He concluded that the Street Fair had been a great success.

Motion to adjourn by Mr. La Ronde, seconded by Mr. Merrill and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 7:55 p.m.







Borough Clerk

Council President
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